
 

 

The Institution of Engineers (India) 

DISCLAIMER 

This has reference to the erstwhile Ministry of Human Resource Development (MHRD) letter 

No.F.No.11-15/2011- AR(TS.11) dated 06.12.2012, wherein it has been intimated that the 

recognition in perpetuity for equivalence of Section A and B examination to a degree in the 

appropriate branch of engineering of the recognised universities of India required for 

employment in the Central Government stands withdrawn w.e.f. 01.06.2013. After 

31.05.2013, based on the review by the regulator, i.e. AICTE, a decision on continuation of 

the certification of equivalence of degree/diploma shall be taken by statutory regulator.   

Hon’ble Delhi High Court vide its order dated 31.05 2013 was pleased to stay the order of 

MHRD dated 06.12.2012.  The judgement dated 31 May 2013 states that “Till the next date 

of hearing O.M. dated 6.12.2012 qua the petitioner only with respect to the deadline of 

31.5.2013 shall remain stayed till the next date of hearing, however, it is made clear that the 

admissions, which are made, will be subject to final orders”.  Based on this interim stay 

order, enrolments were continued. On 11.02.2020 Hon’ble High court ruled that no fresh 

admissions will be made till further orders of this Court (Delhi High Court).  

The case is pending in the High Court of Delhi and the equivalence of passing Section A & B 

Examination of IEI to a degree in engineering in respect of candidates who are enrolled on or 

 

 

 

 

 

after 01.06.2013 will be subject to the final judgement of the Hon’ble Delhi High Court.




